Lieut. John T. Andrews, Materiel Center, Wright Field, Dayton, Ohio.

Dear Jooko:

It was a pleasure to receive your letter of the 8th instant, but I have been so covered up with my teaching, coaching and administrative duties that I have neglected to write you. However, I immediately called Fred Ellsworth and asked him to put you on the mailing list for the Rotary bulletin, and I trust you have been receiving your copies.

We leave at one o'clock today for our Eastern trek with the basketball team, playing in Buffalo, Madison Square Garden, Philadelphia, and St. Louis. The team is not in very good shape, and we are not overly enthusiastic about winning many games.

With best wishes of the Tuletide season, I am

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH